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January 24, 2025 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
Docket # 2024 NOV 
 
Patrick Doherty 
Program Manager 
Compliance Assurance Division 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety  
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
 
RE: PacifiCorp’s Response to Notice of Violation – CAD_PC_CAC22_20240905_1200 
 
Dear Patrick Doherty: 
 
PacifiCorp provides the following response to the finding(s) identified in the “Notice of Violation 
CAD_PC_CAC22_20240905_1200” (Notice of Violation or NOV) issued by the Office of Energy 
Infrastructure Safety (Energy Safety) on December 24, 2024. On September 5, 2024, Energy 
Safety conducted an inspection of PacifiCorp’s WMP initiatives in the vicinity of the city of Yreka, 
California.  
 
Energy Safety found the following violation:  
 
Violation 1. Energy Safety observed that in implementing 2024 WMP initiative 8.1.2.12 - 
Expulsion Fuse Replacements, PC failed to provide accurate data in reporting that expulsion fuses 
were replaced on Pole ID 223541, Grid Hardening ID 7032082, at coordinates 
41.73697023450076, -122.64524538900024.  
 
PacifiCorp’s Response: 
 
In response to the NOV, PacifiCorp conducted a field inspection on January 9, 2025. PacifiCorp 
found that the line fuse and cutout assembly was removed per the design. A new line fuse 
installation was not part of the design. The transformer fuse that is present at this location is outside 
of the High Fire-Threat District and therefore is not in scope for the Company’s work. The 
Company further notes that in its upcoming quarter 4, 2024 Quarterly Data Report submission, the 
2024 count for this initiative will be reduced by one to reflect this facility point as not fully 
mitigated. 
 
Please refer to the following reference document attached with this response: 
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• WO 07032082 5G163 LENNOX RCMS Additional Documents Rev 0.pdf 
Page 42 (SEQ# 1320) which lists the fuse, cutout and arrestor assembly removal.  

 
The following pictures were taken on January 9, 2025: 
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PacifiCorp appreciates the opportunity to provide this response to Energy Safety’s NOV 
CAD_PC_CAC22_20240905_1200. Please refer any questions to Pooja Kishore, Regulatory 
Affairs Manager at 503-813-7314 or via email at pooja.kishore@pacificorp.com and 
californiadockets@pacificorp.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Josh Jones 
Vice President, Asset Management and Wildfire Strategy  
PacifiCorp  
1407 West North Temple, Suite 275 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 
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